
Rugby Supporters Group 

E News

To the School Community 

Hi All

Welcome everyone to a new school year, they come around quickly but it 
gives us an opportunity to reset and start again.

This rugby season takes on greater importance because of the upcoming 
Opens tour to New Zealand in April and the year Nine tour to northern New 
South Wales. Tours are a wonderful way for a team to bond for its season 
ahead. With the season only eight games long the tour should have us ready 
to perform from game one.

Preseason training starts next week and it gives us a chance to build on what 
was a solid last season. Teams will have many boys committed to their Term 
one sports so please contact your Coach or team mates to find out what is 
going on if you cannot get to training. A lot of work has been done off the field 
to improve the standard of rugby at the school and I believe this year we will 
start seeing improved results on it. 

We have many rugby dates for your calendar. Here are a few

18th    March  - Welcome to Rugby Function 
1st      April     - Opens NZ tour
22nd   April     - First Game 
19th    June    - Year 9 tour
29th    July     -  Rugby Dinner 

To those new to the school we have monthly Supporters Group meetings with 
the next being on Monday the 30th of January at 6:30 pm in the school library 
All are welcome. 

Yours in Rugby  AT
Andrew Thomas


